STATEMENT BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE PEOPLES DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC OF ALGERIA: 11 NOVEMBER 2022

Thank you, Mr President,
Zimbabwe welcomes and thanks the delegation of Algeria for its report.
We note that during the period under review, Algeria adopted a new Constitution that ushered in institutional, political and socio-economic reforms aimed at buttressing the human rights and fundamental freedoms of the citizens. 
Furthermore, the country is currently working on aligning its human rights legislation with the new Constitution.
Algeria continues to actively promote the enjoyment of economic, social and cultural rights.  For instance, the Action Plan on the Health Sector has helped to bring health-care services closer to communities, while access to education is free of charge and non-discriminatory, including in respect of children with disabilities.
With regards to its international obligations, the country has extended invitations to six UN Special Procedures mandate holders to undertake country visits.
My delegation makes the following recommendations:
· Continue the process of aligning legislation to the new Constitution; and 
· Strengthen ongoing human rights awareness-raising and training programmes.

I thank you, Mr President
